
HILLSBOROUGH SENIOR CLUB – CHAPTER B 
GENERAL MEETING MINUTES – January 11, 2024  

Website: WWW.HSCCB.org 
 

Vice President Ed Bertin called the meeting to order at 12:07 p.m. We saluted the flag and sang “God 
Bless America”.   Philomena announced the passing of our recently elected Toni Natale.   She read a 
reflection that Toni loved from Ecclesiastes 3:1-8.  Philomena also provided information regarding the 
viewing and funeral. 
 
All Board members were in attendance, except Peggy Commerton and Laura Hanlon. 
 
Secretary Report: Dotty Capra posted the minutes from previous month.   They were accepted as emailed 
and posted to the website. 
 
Treasurer Report: Giulio Capra – Beginning balance $$55,780.15 + receipts $472.13 - disbursements 
$12,019.44 = ending balance of $44,232.84.  Report was accepted as read. 
 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 

Corresponding Secretary: Robin Gaber – We recognized Rich Gillio birthday with a rose, a card, and the 
Happy Birthday song.  And we recognized Tapachi & Guru Ghosh 50th wedding anniversary with a rose, a 
card, and a song.   
 
Membership: Debbie Francolini – Ed Bertin introduced our 12 new members.  They are: Rosalind 
Bellantuono, Ann Huppert, Clare Liptak, Daksha & Shirish Parekh, Charlene & Roy Rigie, Dolores 
Stasienko, Doris Abramson, Rita Grasso, Renee Seymour and Mary Guerrea. 
 
Sunshine Committee: Kathy Melilli – sent 2 get well cards and one sympathy card last month.  
 
Trips: Vivien Merritt – Tickets were on sale today for “Irish Cabaret” scheduled for March; there are still a 
few seats available.  Next month will continue to sell tickets for “Irish Cabaret,” and will sell April trip to 
Theater, Amish & Hershey tours which is an overnight and all inclusive trip. 
 
 

OLD/NEW BUSINESS 
 2024 COMMITTEE SIGN-UP SHEETS – Sign-up sheets are available today.  Volunteers are needed.  

This is your club and an opportunity to get involved and meet new friends.  if you are currently on a 
committee and want to continue in 2024, please add your name.  There will be a meeting for each 
committee where a chairperson will be elected. 

 
Raffle tickets winners were called.  Congratulations to all.  
 
Leon Morrison motioned to adjourn, Rick Artz 2nd.  Meeting ended 12:31 p.m. 
 
After meeting, Foothills provided snack to celebrate the New Year. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Dotty Capra, Recording Secretary 


